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For immediate release 

 

High Winds Cancel this Weekend’s Full Closure of Westbound 91 in Corona 

 

A forecast of high winds has prompted the Riverside County Transportation Commission to 

cancel the full closure of westbound 91 in Corona that was planned for the weekend of January 

21-24.  

RCTC officials canceled the work to ensure the safety of construction crews, who were 

scheduled to place support structures over the 91 for RCTC’s 15/91 Express Lanes Connector 

Project.  

The work will be rescheduled as soon as possible. Please watch for details.  

For project information and to register for construction updates, visit rctc.org/15-91connector 

or text CONNECTOR to (844) 771-0995.  
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